
What is the Expenditure Limit? 
 
In 1980, Arizona voters established an expenditure limit to restrict how much a community 
college district, including Maricopa Community Colleges, can spend—even if funding is 
available. 
 
How it impacts Maricopa Community Colleges 
 
A community college district that exceeds its expenditure limitaIon is subject to penalIes based 
on the percentage of the excess expenditures. 
 
The expenditure limit craLed over 40 years ago does not account for increases in: 

• Workforce Programs 
• Technology Infrastructure 
• Career and Technical EducaIon (CTE) 
• Non-credit Training 
• Baccalaureate Degrees 
• Programs That Serve High School Students 

 
The expenditure limit for Arizona community colleges is calculated each year based on certain 
expenditures in 1979-80 mulIplied by factors for inflaIon and student populaIon (enrollment). 
 
The mathemaIcal formula for calculaIng the expenditure limit is: 
Expenses from the 1979/1980 Fiscal Year, mulIplied by the Full-Time Student Equivalency 
Factor, mulIplied by the InflaIon Factor. 
 
FTSE is a full-Ime student taking 15 credit hours a semester. 
 
Today, the average Maricopa student is part-Ime, taking 8.1 credit hours while balancing work 
and life responsibiliIes. 
 
Each student requires the same level of support as a full-Ime student. 
 
In spring of 2024, the Governing Board of Maricopa Community Colleges approved a resoluIon 
to forward ProposiIon 486 to voters to permanently adjust the base on which the expenditure 
limit is calculated. 
 
Prop 486 will be included in the upcoming November 5, 2024 elecIon. 
 
AdjusIng the base limit will allow the community colleges to use their exisIng budget. It is not a 
request for addiIonal funds. 
 
What happens if the base is adjusted? 



 
Permanently adjusIng the base on which the expenditure limit is calculated allows Maricopa 
Community Colleges to conInue supporIng students across Maricopa County with high-quality, 
flexible and affordable educaIon. 
 
What happens if the base is not adjusted? 
 
With no change to the expenditure limit base, Maricopa Community Colleges will need to cut 
up to $100 million in expenses. 
 
The ballot referral will be included in the upcoming elecIon on November 5, 2024. 
 


